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BILL: H.B. 434 DATE: February 20, 2008 

STATUS: As Introduced SPONSOR: Rep. Gardner 

LOCAL IMPACT STATEMENT REQUIRED: No — Permissive 

CONTENTS: To authorize the conveyance of state-owned real estate located in Wood County 

 
State Fiscal Highlights 

 
STATE FUND FY 2008 FY 2009 FUTURE YEARS 
Department of Public Safety-State Highway Safety Fund (Fund 036) 
     Revenues Gain of $40,000 - 0 - - 0 - 
     Expenditures - 0 - - 0 - - 0 - 
Note:  The state fiscal year is July 1 through June 30.  For example, FY 2008 is July 1, 2007 – June 30, 2008. 
 
• Authorizes the conveyance of state-owned real estate located in Wood County.  The property was the site of a 

former highway patrol post.  The Department of Public Safety would receive the proceeds from the sale.  The 
$40,000 is to be deposited in the Department of Public Safety’s State Highway Safety Fund (Fund 036) and  used 
for highway patrol operating expenses. 

Local Fiscal Highlights 
 
LOCAL GOVERNMENT FY 2008 FY 2009 FUTURE YEARS 
Lake Township 
     Revenues - 0 - - 0 - - 0 - 
     Expenditures Potential increase of $40,000 

and fees  
for land conveyance 

- 0 - - 0 - 

Wood County Recorder 
     Revenues Small gain - 0 - - 0 - 
     Expenditures - 0 - - 0 - - 0 - 
Note:  For most local governments, the fiscal year is the calendar year.  The school district fiscal year is July 1 through June 30. 
 
• Lake Township would pay the Department of Public Safety $40,000 to acquire the property and be responsible for 

the recordation fees associated with the transaction. 
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Detailed Fiscal Analysis 

 
The bill authorizes the conveyance of state-owned real estate located in Wood County once 

occupied by the Department of Public Safety and used as a State Highway Patrol post. Recently a new 
post was built, making this property surplus to the Department of Public Safety’s needs.  Lake 
Township would acquire the property for $40,000, and would be responsible for paying the recordation 
fees associated with the acquisition.  Lake Township intends to use the property for its Emergency 
Medical Services facility and Emergency Operations Center. 
 
 
 
LSC fiscal staff:  Terry Steele, Budget Analyst 
 
HB0434IN/cm 
 


